Editor's Note

Dr. Dharmendra Kumar was to be the editor of these issues of the journal,
as decided previously. Dr Kumar had practically taken charge of the journal
from me, but unfortunately, due to ill health, he could not take up the responsibility
of bringing out these issues. Part of the credit for bearing the responsibility of
editing these issues rests upon Dr. Kumar, to whom I am indebted. In the effort to
restart the task which was sort of concluded for me, it look some time to take off
and realise. There had been technical difficulties in the management of the article
reviews and being given the final shape for publishing . The financial constraints
are a big a hurdle in regular publication and for that matter only, it would be
noticed that we had to compromise. Now that the responsibility of editing is
entrusted upon my shoulders once again, let's hope that the regularity of
publication is warranted with a better epitome. I hope that the articles would
keep pouring in as always.

From this time onwards, keeping up with the times and to ward off the
problems of retyping and to ease the editing difficulties, we request all the future
contributors to the journal to send in a floppy disk with the article, typed in
Microsoft word, in addition to sending the printouts of the scripts. This shall
help reduce down the publication time and also ensure reduction in typographical
errors.

The readers are invited to write about the burning issues in the speciality to
the editor to keep the dialogue open and to keep up the interest, these shall be
published in the letters to the editor or open forum. Questions or further discussions
on the articles published shall also be initiated from the forthcoming issue. Please
also pass on the information about the events being organized locally or nationally.

Hope that you enjoy the twin issue of the Journal.

Dr. U. Singh



